
Forest Lakes Newsletter 
Published by Forest Lakes Owners Association  FLOAnews@cox.net 

FLOA Presidentõs Message                   By Judy Nelson 
 

Another summer of fun, family, food explosions and forest living has 

passed.  In addition to many great events at the Community Center, we 

enjoyed some great times at Bugleôs Grazing and Guzzling.  They held 

several fundraising events and provided some great musical entertain-

ment on several week-ends.  Thank you, Laura and Austin and your 

entire staff for the community support!  Thank you to all of YOU for 

coming out to enjoy the many events that were planned this past sum-

mer.  We applaud those who have volunteered many hours to get our 

new Community Center ready for use, and also to work at events.  We 

were keeping track of you!   A hand with your name on it has been 

placed on the ñHelping Handsô Wall of Appreciationò in the Community 

Center House.  When you get a chance, check it out. 

  

FLOAôs Annual Meeting was held on Saturday, September 19th.  Elec-

tion of Officers to the Board of Directors was held and we are pleased 

to announce that three new board members were elected to serve a 3-

year term --- Shari Massion, Larry Prather, and Wayne Rothwell.  

Frank Astemborski was appointed to a 2-year term to fill a vacancy 

from a resignation.  Congratulations and Welcome!   A picture of the 

Board of Directors is posted on Page 2. 

 

Every year the FLOA board chooses a Vol-

unteer of the Year; someone in the commu-

nity that stands out as giving ñabove and 

beyondò of their time, talents and often fi-

nances.  This yearsô recipient is John Skel-

don!  He has spent countless hours work-

ing at the Community Center and will do 

anything that weôve needed and at any time of the day or night.  When 

you see John, be sure to congratulate him.  We could not have been 

ready to occupy the Community Center facilities by Memorial Day 

week-end without his helpé.and that big tractor and truck! 

 

Did you get to attend the Forest Lakes 50th Birthday Celebration?  

Even though it was sponsored by FLOA, all of the organizations in For-

est Lakesð the Fire District, Water District, Library, School Districtðas 

well as several residents participated to make it a very special event.  

One of the highlights was getting to meet so many of our long time 

residents and their children and grandchildren who continue to call 

Forest Lakes their home.  Another highlight was enjoying a fabulous 

continuous play DVD of the history of Forest Lakes, produced and pre-

sented by Cal Phillips.  Thank you Cal!  He made several extra copies 

that are available for $5.  You can also view it on YouTube at http://

youtu.be/uLg_5FmXE9Q.   

Who would like to be the new Editor of the quarterly Forest Lakes 

Newsletter?  Unless someone volunteers to take it over, the Editor of 

this newsletter (yes, thatôs me!)  announces this will be her last one.  In 

the past, when Iôve put out the need for a new Editor, there has been 

no response but perhaps this time will be different  Training is avail-

able!  If we donôt get a volunteer, weôll put all the oleô newsletters in the 

archives and call them history. 

YESé.the ñForest Lakes Happeningsò and email blasts will continue 

as normal.  You have been very supportive and encouraging of them 

and with most of our residents now having email, they are very effec-

tive.  When I first re-started the email communications from a former 

board member in 2010, the distribution list was around 80 emails.  It 

has grown and grown to where the list now numbers right at 1,000.  It 

includes multiple emails per family, relatives who like to stay in touch, 

county and state leaders, etc.  Anyone is welcome to be added to it. 

  

Iôm aware that some of our residents do not have a computer or email 

and donôt receive the monthly ñHappeningsò and ñblastsò.  The age of 

technology has changed as well as the users.  Itôs the way of the pre-

sent and future.  If you donôt use email, perhaps you have a family 

member, a friend or a neighbor who would sign up and be your mes-

senger.  I know that some residents have email but choose to not 

share their address.  Please reconsider signing up to get on the distri-

bution list by emailing me at floanews@cox.net.  We donôt want you to 

miss out on the communications that have become a part of our Forest 

Lakes culture. Did you know that our Webmaster Curt puts a copy of 

every email on the website?  You can reference back to them at any 

time by going to www.floa.org.   

 

Thank you so much to the businesses who have advertised in the Busi-

ness Directory of the Newsletter; some for many years.  They also ad-

vertise in the Phone Directory.  Be sure to keep this newsletter handy 

and continue to support them.  Their paid ads have helped to cover 

much of the cost of the newsletters and phone directories. 
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Neighborhood Notes 

FLOA Highway Clean - Up Report  

Thursday, September 10  

THANK YOU to the 24 people, who volunteered to help with the Fall 
clean-up.  A total of 15 bags of garbage plus misc. items.  There were 

enough helpers to have 3 on each assigned area.   

 

Helpers were. Paul Studer, Marcia Todd, 
Mack and Mary Hume, Lydia Smith, Sharon 
Moore, Cindy Preston, Helen Noyes, Dennis and 
Shari Massion, Walter Brendecke, Brian Miller, 
Dick Zimmermann, Cal Phillips, John Nelson, 
Susan Robinson, Patty Schmella, Frank and Judy 
Summers, Steve Schaider, Tom Brouse, Richard 

Ƨ&ÏÒÅÓÔ ,ÁËÅÓ (ÁÐÐÅÎÉÎÇÓƨ 
 
)Ó Á ÆÒÅÑÕÅÎÔ ÅÍÁÉÌ ƧÂÌÁÓÔƨ ÔÏ ÇÅÔ ÐÅÒƜ
tinent information out quickly and keep 
residents informed.  If you are not re-
ceiving these emails or know someone who 
×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ËÅÅÐ ƧÉÎ ÔÈÅ ËÎÏ×ƨƗ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ 
ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐƚ  )ÔƦÓ ÁÓ ÅÁÓÙ ÁÓ ÅÍÁÉÌÉÎÇ ÕÓ 
your request with name, Lot #, and email 
address to floanews@cox.net .  
 
9ÏÕ ÄÏÎƦÔ ÎÅÅÄ ÔÏ ÂÅ Á ÐÒÏÐÅÒÔÙ Ï×ÎÅÒ ÏÒ 
member of FLOA to receive this.  Rela-
tives and friends might also like to 
know what goes on in the community.  

2015-2016 FLOA Board of Directors  

Front row:  Judy Nelson, President; Shari Massion, Jane Cummins, Treasurer, Judy Summers, Secretary 
Back row:  Larry Prather, Wayne Rothwell,  Frank Astemborski, Ted Cary, Vice President; Mack Hume 

Copyright  Fall 2015 Forest Lakes Newsletter, Forest Lakes Owners Association, Inc.  

Check out our website at www.floa.org   
It contains lots of information, not only about For-

est Lakes, but also the Forest Services, State and 

County and much more. 

Green Waste Site 

 
Hours of operation  

Fridays from 9am to noon  
And Saturdays from 9am to 3pm  

Usage fee is $10 per load  

We are fast approaching the    

dates where the information 

on this sign applies, snow or no 

ǎƴƻǿΦ tŜŀǎŜ ƻōǎŜǊǾŜ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ 

risk getting a fine or a tow!  

mailto:floanews@cox.net
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Calendar of Events  

MONTHLY MEETINGS 

¶ 2nd Tuesday      School Board      4 PM at the School District Building 

¶ 3rd Thursday      Water Board      11 AM at the Water Dept 

¶ 3rd Saturday Fire District Board (2nd Sat. Nov. & Dec.)  10 AM at the Fire Station 

¶ 3rd Saturday Fire District Auxiliary (no meetings in Nov. & Dec.) 9 AM at the Fire Station 

¶ 3rd Saturday FLOA Board Meeting (no meetings in Nov. & Dec.) 2 PM at the Community Center House 
COMMUNITY EVENTS 

¶ October 3  Oktoberfest Festival     11 AMð4 PM at the Fire Station 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

October 2015 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30      

November 2015 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30 31   

December 2015 
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By Chief Dave Rodriquez                 

 

 

Forest Lakes Fire District 

Auxiliary Report  

By President Chris Bennett  

 

The Forest Lakes Fire District Auxiliary would 

like to thank the community for their support. 

We sincerely appreciate your support of our 

ice cream socials, your purchases of our t-

shirts, coffee mugs and license plates and 

your attendance and participation at our first 

chili cook-off. It has been a great summer! 

 

We will be having a membership drive in 

January of 2016 and hope you will join the 

Auxiliary or renew your 

membership. 

 

Thank you all ð weõll see 

you in the spring! 

The following information was shared in a recent ñHappeningsò email but, with the upcoming predicted se-

vere winter,  in case of a power and all communications outage, it is well worth repeating.   

 

Emergency Communications Information for Forest Lakes Residents and Guests 
 
Forest Lakes Fire District, the Coconino County Sheriffôs Office, the Coconino County Office of Emergency 
Management and the Amateur Radio Emergency Services have jointly developed a documented protocol 
that is now in place to ensure emergency service communications under all circumstances. 

Forest Lakes residents need to know what to do in case of emergency when normal telephone, internet, and 
cell phone communications are not available. 

¶ Turn on your scanner radio, tune it to the Forest Lakes Fire channel (155.760 MHz) and listen for instruc-
tions.  You will also be able to hear the fire and medical operational calls. 

¶ If you have an emergency or require outside communications, go to the fire station for assistance. 

¶ If your situation is not an immediate emergency, consider driving toward Payson for medical services or 
to get within range of a working cell tower. 

Additional emergency preparedness information is available through a number of sources, including FEMA 
athttp://www.ready.gov 

FLFD Open House held June 28  

Native Air (left) and Guardian (right)  

Two of the Air Ambulances that service Forest Lakes in 

emergencies were on hand for the day.  Attendees were 

able to talk to the Pilots, Paramedics, and EMTôs as well 

as getting a hands-on experience of the helicopters. 

http://www.ready.gov/
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TRIAGE ROOM AT NEW FIRE STATION 

The new fire station will provide several much needed facilities, but none more beneficial to our community than a well-

equipped triage room.  Included in our architectural design is an easily accessible room for treating citizens with injuries or 

illness.  The room will be just inside the public entrance and also convenient to the ambulance bays in case transportation is 

necessary. 

The triage will be stocked with medical supplies and instruments utilized by on duty staff.  Our fire departmentõs  24-7 on 

duty staff are paramedics and emergency medical technicians. 

Our records show that the majority of walk in patients are local citizens. Over the past two years we have treated and/or 

transported nearly 100 patients.  With an improved facility and increased awareness, those numbers will undoubtedly in-

crease.  Blood pressure checks are not included in the above numbers, and is a service that is provided to the community 

free of charge. 

These pictures are of a triage room at a nearby fire station and our triage will look very similar. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The fire station initiative is progressing well.  The contract with HDA Architects is being negotiated and should be approved 

by the Fire District Board of Directors soon.  At that point the design stage will progress quickly. 

Thanks to our community for the support, thanks to the òLegacy Committeeó for their fund raising success, and thanks to 

the building committee for their efforts.  We will report our progress to you in the quarterly newsletters and the 

òHappeningsó emails. 

Jon Waggoner, Building Committee Chair 
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By John Hennessey, FLFD Chairman of the Board of Directors 

As you may be aware, the T-Shirt quilt raffled off last month, following nearly 

a year of ticket sales, was  won by Karen Sanders, a quilter from Gilbert.  Pat 

Hennessey, the Forest Lakesõ quilter who donated her time, talents and ma-

terials to assemble the quilt and sell tickets here, at Laughlin, and in the Val-

ley, notified Karen that she was the winner and personally delivered the quilt 

to her.  Karen was overwhelmed at the beauty and workmanship.  After sev-

eral days, she contacted Pat and said that although she very much appreci-

ated the quilt, she felt it belongs in Forest Lakes, and returned it to Pat with 

the understanding the quilt would reside in Forest Lakes.   This is especially 

appropriate since the theme was primarily the Forest Lakesõ Fire District and 

the T-shirts for the quilt were donated by the residents of Forest Lakes. 

 

Pat decided the best way to accomplish Karenõs wish was to give the quilt to 

Chief Rodriquez.  This occurred at the September 19, 2015 fire board meet-

ing.  Upon receiving the quilt, Chief Rodriquez thanked Pat and stated the 

quilt will have a place of honor in the new fire station.  In the interim, he will 

find a suitable place for displaying it in the current station.  If you havenõt had 

a chance to see it, please feel free to stop by the fire station once it is on dis-

play.  While you are admiring the history associated with the Forest Lakes fire 

department theme (see photo), see how many fire-related symbols you can identify in the unique quilting. 

 

The total monies donated to the fire district from this endeavor are $1815. 

Forest Lakes Domestic 
   Water Improvement District  

 
Part of the Mission Statement of Forest Lakes Domestic Water Improvement District states the District 
will provide clean water to all customers and we will be in compliance with all rules and regulations es-

tablished by Federal, State and Local government.  That being said é 

 
We have the best tasting water in the state!  
Some of the Forest Lakes DWID Staff and Board Members attended the Rural Water Association 
of Arizona annual leadership conference August 25-27, to learn about new industry trends, ser-
vices, and products, and to meet with all types of water professionals, system Board Members, 

and state agency representatives.  Our community water won the award for ñBest Tasting Water in the State 
of Arizonaò.  Kudos to Operations Manager Grant Cooper. 

  
Judges were selected randomly among RWAA Board Members and/or 
spouses.  Water sources were unknown to  Judges and were ranked on 
personal taste on a scale of one thru 10. 
 

 The winner this year was by a large percentage with one Judge giving 
the first "10" ever!  Getting to the National Contest in Washington D. C. 
can be a problem. The system that wins in each State has to provide 
shipping or hand carry expenses to enter the competition.   NRWA has 
no sponsorship money so an East Coast System always wins.  They have 
tried in the past to have an RWAA Director or Circuit Rider hand de-

liver but time and temperature problems result in rejection. (continued 

on next page) 


